
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attorneys At Law 
 
 

2905 Corporate Circle 
 
 

Flower Mound, TX  75028 
 
 

Phone:  972-353-4174 
 
 

Fax:  972-221-9316 
 
 

Partners 

Shawn P. Black 1 

Ryan Black 2 

Daniel S. Engle 3 

Steven Kubik 

 

Senior Lawyers 

Margaret A. Noles
 

Syndy Davis 

 

Associates 

Joshua Verkerk 

 

Of Counsel 

David M. Tritter 

Calvin C. Mann, Jr. 

Thomas E. Black, Jr.
 

Gregory S. Graham 4 

 

Retired Partner(s) 

Calvin C. Mann, Jr. 

Thomas E. Black, Jr.
 

Gregory S. Graham 4 
 

1 Also Licensed in Kentucky and New York 

2 Also Licensed in District of Columbia 

3 Also Licensed in New York 

4 Also Licensed in Georgia 
 

 

June 11, 2024 

 

 

To: Clients and Friends 
 

From: Daniel S. Engle 
 

Subject:  VA Circular 26-24-14 Creates Temporary Local Variance for Veteran-Buyers to 

Pay Buyer-Broker Charges 

 

On June 11 2024, the Department of Veteran Affairs (VA) published Circular 26-24-14 

(click here) that announced a temporary local variance allowing for veteran-buyers to pay 

buyer-broker charges. This will be effective August 10, 2024, and will be an exception to 

the general rule preventing veterans from paying real estate broker fees. The VA plans to 

develop a more permanent policy via new rulemaking but is instituting this temporary local 

variance so that veterans can remain competitive buyers until the permanent policy is 

established.  

 

For the temporary local variance allowing a veteran to pay a buyer-broker fee to be 

permitted, the following three requirements must be met: 

 

1) The home to be purchased must be in an area where either: 

 

a) Listing brokers are prohibited from setting buyer-broker compensation through 

multiple listed postings; or 

 

b) Buyer-broker compensation cannot be established by or flow through the 

listing broker. 

 

2) Buyer-broker charges are not included in the loan amount. 

 

3) Buyer-broker charges are to be considered in determining whether the veteran has 

sufficient liquid assets to close the loan. 

 

 

The VA also mandated that the sales contract defining the buyer-broker agreement must be 

retained by the lender in the loan file and part of the package lenders use when requesting 

an appraisal. The buyer-broker fee must be properly shown in Section H of the Closing 

Disclosure. 

 

 
This Memorandum is provided as general information in regard to the subject matter 
covered, but no representations or warranty of the accuracy or reliability of the content of 
this information are made or implied. Opinions expressed in this memorandum are those 
of the author alone. In publishing this information, neither the author nor the law firm of 
Black, Mann & Graham L.L.P. is engaged in rendering legal services. While this 
information concerns legal and regulatory matters, it is not legal advice and its use 
creates no attorney-client relationship or any other basis for reliance on the information. 
Readers should not place reliance on this information alone but should seek independent 
legal advice regarding the law applicable to matters of interest or concern to them. The 
law firm of Black, Mann & Graham L.L.P. expressly disclaims any obligation to keep the 
content of this information current or free of errors. 

 
  

 

https://www.benefits.va.gov/HOMELOANS/documents/circulars/26-24-14.pdf

